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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM THE JUNE 9, 2020 MEETING 

HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE 
 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Arthur Spicciati (delayed), Kara Clark, Rebekah Berry-Chaney, 

Heidi Whitaker, Brooke Alexander, Sarah Cure, Renee Doak, Cody Knebel, Rikke Liska. 

 

Others Present: none 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Vice-President Kara Clark called the meeting to order at approximately 7:16 

a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the May 12, 2020 meeting were approved 

unanimously. RL moved to approve, KC second. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported money was moved from operating to 

legal aid checking to cover salaries.  Have not received significant income because no extensive 

activities. Nothing unusual to report.  Brooke Alexander asked when dues are normally received 

and there was general discussion of how dues might be impacted by the virus this year. 

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Cody Knebel reported still doing intakes virtually.  Hope to start 

classes in person soon or by zoom.  COLTAF grant application is due earlier this year. Although 

we will be requesting $12,500, due to lower interest rates the amount available may be smaller.  

There was discussion regarding decisions for in person versus zoom classes, and the size of classes.  

Mr. Knebel indicated a need for information regarding courthouse policies such as when space 

will be available for meetings and that policies will be developed regarding advanced sign up 

versus walk in if space is available.  There was discussion regarding whether there might be a cost 

for needed technology such as a zoom subscription.  Mr. Knebel moved to extend the 20 hour per 

week guarantee for the Pro bono coordinator through July, which is the first month of the new 

budget. Kara Clark seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 

 

CLE REPORT: Rene Doak reported no updates.  No CLEs have been held due to restrictions on 

the size of gatherings.  On-line options through CBA are being sent to the email lists. 

 

YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: No report.   

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Heidi Whitaker reported that the updated roster was just received and 

ballots are scheduled to go out to vote in the new Board. 

 

FAMILY LAW BAR REPORT:  Brooke Alexander reported no current progress.  

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: Brooke Alexander reported that the Self Help Center asked that we 

reimburse for toner and paper rather than printing or dictating what would be printed. Ms. Clark 

suggested treating these funds as a donation. Ms. Berry-Chaney asked if there was a way to know 

how the funds were used and to ensure that pro se parties were not being charged for printing.  Ms. 
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Alexander moved to donate $400 for toner and ink as a one time donation. Ms. Berry-Chaney 

seconded. The motion passed. 

 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT: No report. 

 

FALL TERM DAY: Arthur Spicciati discussed planning a dinner with the Discovery Museum.  

Museum personnel were hesitant to book for September due to limitations on gatherings.  There 

was discussion of waiting until Spring Term Day for a dinner. Alternative venues such as the 

Elizabeth Hotel were also discussed. There was discussion of how to work with limitations on 

gathering sizes and social distancing for the business meeting.  Ideas included using the park space 

in front of the Justice Center, or partial in person and partial video.  There was discussion of 

whether to continue the activities if a business meeting is not feasible. Rikke Liska discussed the 

golf tournament.  Using tee times, Ms. Liska hopes to arrange a quick lesson for any beginners 

prior to the tournament.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• July meeting time changed to July 17 at 11 a.m. and the location will be published soon.  

Mr. Spicciati is working on arrangements for City Park. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Arthur Spicciati adjourned the meeting at 8:02 a.m. 

 

NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

meeting will be the executive committee budget retreat on July 17.  The August executive 

committee meeting will be held on August 11, 2020 at 7:00 a.m. via teleconference. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Heidi S. Whitaker, Esq.  

LCBA Secretary 


























